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FACT SHEET as of 06 February 2012 
 
AUTHORIZATION:  Section 205, Flood Control Act of 1948, as amended 
 
TYPE OF PROJECT:  Continuing Authorities Program (CAP) 
 
PROJECT PHASE:  Feasibility 
 
CONGRESSIONAL INTEREST:  Senators McCaskill (MO) and Blunt (MO); Representative 
Emerson (MO-08) 
 
NON-FEDERAL SPONSOR:  City of Van Buren, MO 
 
BACKGROUND:  The city of Van Buren is located in Carter County, Missouri, northwest of 
Poplar Bluff, Missouri.  The City of Van Buren requested a small flood damage reduction study 
on Walker Creek.  The project is needed to prevent flooding of several structures along Walker 
Creek.   

STATUS:    The project was not funded in FY 2012.  No funds have been received to initiate 
this study. 

ISSUES:   The project is not included in the President’s FY 2013 budget.  Without funding the 
study will be delayed further and several structures along Walker Creek will continue to 
experience flood damages. 

FINANCIAL SUMMARY ($): FEASIBILITY 
Federal Cost Estimate  $100,000   
Non-Federal Cost Estimate  0    
Total Project Cost  $100,000   
     
Allocation thru FY 2010          0    
ARRA Funding  0    
Allocation for FY 2011  0     
Allocation for FY 2012  0    
President Budget FY 2013  0 
Capability for FY 2013  $100,000  
Balance to Complete  $100,000    
 
SCHEDULE: 
 
FY 2012 Scheduled Work:   Project is not included in the President’s FY 2012 budget.  
 
FY 2013 Budget:  Project is not included in the President’s FY 2013 budget.  Funds in the 
amount of $100,000 could be used to initiate and complete the feasibility phase. 
 
COMPLETION:   With optimum funding, the study completion date is September 2013. 
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For more information regarding the Walker Creek project contact: Ms. Renee S. Wright, 
Project Manager, Planning and Environmental Division, at (501) 324-6139 or 
Renee.S.Wright@usace.army.mil. 
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